Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes AGM 18/11/2009

Meeting held at The Beartown Tap pub. 

Attending: 

Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Heather Pearce (HP), 

Denise Hurst (DH).  Bob Norton (BN), Geraldine Norton (GN),  Margaret Horner (MH), Matthew Axford (MA), Peter Hayhurst (PHa) Mike Trude (MT) 

Apologies: 

Dot Wilson (DW), Paul Gubbins (PG), Alec Scaresbrook (AS), Val Scaresbrook (VS), John and Joy Parsons

Minutes: 

Matters arising: Still good close association with Congleton Cycling Club.  Although Dane Housing expressed an interest in working with CCC, especially with their sports day, unfortunately nothing transpired this year.

PH says there are articles in professional Town Planning trade magazines extolling the importance and benefits of including cycling provision in local plans and developments. Cheshire East Council don't seem particularly interested at the moment although with the setting up of the Cheshire East County Council Forum, which include others such as, police, road users, planners etc, there may be opportunities to give cycling a higher profile.

Chairman's Report:

Successful year with social rides and hope this continues with new calendar of rides for 2010 to be arranged.

PH has been the President of CCEC for 2009 which includes other cycling campaign groups throughout the county. This appointment for 1 year. 

Secretary’s report:

Apologies from IW that  we missed the opportunity to have a stand in "Congleton Now" event held in the town hall.  Unfortunately holding the event there limits the number of stands available so will apply earlier next year.

Our registration to "Cyclenation" didn't go through although  the cheque was sent it seems to have gone astray and was never cashed. Have re-registered our details and will send another cheque.

Treasurer’s report: 

MA says we have £730.39 in the bank with most of our expenditure being used for the Pedalling Picnic Goody Bags.

Membership Secretary's report: 

Membership remains the same as last year at 27 households.  We lost 2 but gained two!

Publicity Secretary's report:

AS away on holiday but keeping the website up to date and active. DW will help out with library display next year.

Election of Officers:

Chairman and Membership Secretary: Peter Hall

Secretary:  Ian Wilson

Treasurer:  Matthew Axford - 

Publicity Secretary:  Alec Scaresbrook

AOB:  

HP says 7 out of the 10 Congleton cluster of primary schools using "Bikeability" training and as a result some schools have put up bike shelters as a result of increased number of children cycling to school. "Bike Week" at Moseley  school a great success with Dr Bike, Bike Breakfasts and tokens for cycling to school every day during Bike Week then entered into a draw for prizes.

HP Bikeability in East Cheshire is funded by "Sandbach Sports Partnership" but now Cycle England are suggesting that Cheshire West take on Bikeability but using volunteers instead of paid people. HP says this probably not feasible. Macclesfield has applied for funding from cycle England to train 250 children at approx £40 per pupil.

PH explained that Cheshire East Forum is focused to expand membership to interested  groups. 

Local Area Partnership (LAP) is a functional body set up by Cheshire East to identify local issues and needs  and empower ways of delivery. PH attended and made presentation regarding cycling provision. Pressure to LAP is expected to come from grass roots.

Transitional Towns - aims to reduce carbon footprint of towns and help to achieve sustainable communities.

Also "Shaping our Services" public consultation by CE   24 Nov 09  - IW will attend.

Discussed fees and membership and supporters. Decided to keep paying members and non paying supporters in the information loop.

Mike Barr with Sustrans has organised display for libraries - in Crewe this week. IW will check on available dates we can put it Congleton Library.

MA Pedalling Picnic successful this year and should continue with a calendar of social rides. 

IW to check out affiliation to CTC regarding insurance issues when we organise a social ride.

Social Rides

First Saturday of every month - meet at Moss Road at 09.30 for a ride to the farmers market at Rode Hall (this usually takes in a lunch stop on the way home)!

Congleton Cycle Club have a social ride every third Saturday of the month - about 25 miles stopping for a tea and cake break approx mid way.  Pace is to suit the slower riders.

Other rides to be arranged. See www.congletoncyclingclub.org.uk   for details.
Other rides to be arranged.
Next AGM arranged:    

17 November 2010  8.00pm at the Beartown Tap Pub

Next CCC Meeting: 

14 January 2010   7.30pm at Congleton Rugby Club.
